White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting

May 11, 2009

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:27 p.m. on May 11, 2009.  Roll call as follows:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer McArthur, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Todd Baker, Pat Lindemann, Drain Commissioner, Ted Buehler, Ingham County Sheriff’s Dept., and Paul and Edna Weiland.  

The invocation was given by Trustee Baker.  

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Treasurer McArthur to approve the minutes of the April 11, 2009 Regular Board Meeting.  Motion Carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Clerk Vernon to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and placed on file.  Motion carried.  Treasurer McArthur stated that JR Sand and Gravel has not paid their personal property taxes.

Mr. Weiland took the floor and explained that his neighbor, Basore farms, are depositing junk on his property.  This includes oil, old busses, and other misc. items.  The Weiland’s have had the property surveyed to prove that this is their property.  Mr. Basore is claiming that the survey is wrong.  Pat Lindemann spoke up and said that if there is oil being dumped there, it would be an issue for the County Health Department.  He would have one of his inspectors come out and see if there are any violations.  He took the Weiland’s contact information and will follow up.  

Pat Lindemann gave us a packet of information including summaries of activity in our township, the maintenance that was performed in 2008 and associated costs, and our at large assessments.  
Sgt. Buehler spoke briefly on the road patrol issue.

Trustee Baker made a motion to have the north side of the old hall sided w/wainscoating like the south side of the building.  Then have the front of the building, the windows, the wainscoating prepped and painted.  Also, have the deck cleaned and recoated.  Seconded by Treasurer McArthur.  Motion carried.
A motion was made by Trustee Baker to purchase a new printer for the clerk.  Seconded by Treasurer McArthur.  Motion carried.

We received a donation from the DCAA in the amount of $450.00.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Treasurer McArthur to pay the bills as presented.  Motion carried.                                      
Meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted, 
Leela A. Vernon, Clerk

